
VENTURA COLLEGE

College Planning Council
Meeting Minutes
October 23, 2013
Present:
Kathy Scott – CPC Co-Chair & Art Sandford – CPC Co-Chair; Alexa Nicoleyson, Alexander Kolesnik, Bill Hart, Bob Moskowitz,    Chelsea Guillermo-Wann, Dan Kumpf, Daniel Seymour, David Bransky, David Keebler, Eric Martinsen, Grant Jones, Greg Gillespie,     Gwendolyn Lewis-Huddleston, Ilse Maymes, Jay Moore, Jenifer Cook, Marian Carrasco Nungaray, Mary Jones, Michael Callahan, Natawni Pringle, Patricia Wendt, Peder Nielsen, Peter Sezzi, Ralph Fernandez, Robin Douglas, Ronald Mules, Sandy Hajas, Sandy Melton, Susan Bricker, Tim Harrison, Ty Gardner, Victoria Lugo
Absent:
Andres Casas, Colleen Coffey, Kathleen Schrader, Mark Pauley, Will Cowen 
Time:
Called to order 3:03  &  Adjourned 4:20 p.m. 
Recorder:  Natawni Pringle

	Agenda Item
	Summary of Discussion
	Action Due 
& by Whom

	Comments
	
	

	1.
Public


	There were no public comments, but two new people were introduced:

· Brendan Cummings, ASVC Public Relations Director, was covering for the ASVC President during this council session

· Dr. Daniel Seymour, Interim Executive Vice President.


	

	2.
President


	Dr. Gillespie announced the three college presidents will participate in a retreat with the district chancellor.  The impact of the new District Master Plan will be discussed.  Areas affecting all campuses are the Student Access / Student Success Act, partner-ships with the community (employment), and resource utilization.  This will provide an opportunity to get the bigger district-wide picture of what each campus is contributing to the district and to learn of objectives that are important to individual campuses.  It will help set and refine priorities.  Since the chancellor and two of the three college presidents are relatively new to their positions, this is a unique opportunity.  
	

	3.
Announcements/Info
	
	

	a.
District Master Plan


	a.
The District Master Plan has been approved and is available on the Portal.  The college president is in charge of ensuring the plan is implemented here at VC.


	

	b.
Program Review Dates
	b.
Council members were reminded of the dates and order of presentations for Program Review.  Additionally, President Gillespie announced that the first two days of presentations will be done in Guthrie Hall to increase room for people to attend.   Grant is getting Tegrity set up in both MWC-312 and Guthrie to record the presentations.  He is also adding a dedicated webcam to the conference room.  Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend.  This is the council members’ opportunity to participate in the process.  
	

	Discussion Items
	
	

	1.
Goals for the Year
	The College Planning Council has two primary tasks:  Program Review and Planning.  With these and the District Master Plan in mind, the council reviewed, revised, and selected goals for the year.  Goals were established as follows: 

· Evaluate the program review process and recommend changes

· Create a Strategic Plan in conjunction with district timelines

· Ensure the strategic plan completion and implementation

· Review and improve the college’s integrated planning process

· Establish a 3-year cycle for program review

After deciding about the council’s goals, members reviewed the Integrated Planning Flow Chart the Making Decisions at VC document.  

The goals were approved by consensus agreement.


	

	2.
Program Review
	An email was sent to the deans with some program review clarifications.   Divisions were asked to set initiative priorities (high, medium, low – per category) before they are sent to committees to give committees adequate direction.  Replacement of retiring faculty & staff does not need to be included in the initiatives, but the Executive Team has the right to make changes in refilling positions.  For the purpose of Program Review only open, unfilled, positions need to be included.  Any position that has not been filled for a lengthy time (years) would need a compelling argument to fill it.  

A concern was expressed that there was no place in the program review template for commenting on broader college-related issues.  This can be addressed when the program review process is evaluated.  Aside from possible changes to the template, the college is already addressing this.  As a part of this program review process, the EVP will be presenting initiatives affecting the campus.  


	

	3.
Strategic Plan
	The council was given the background of our current Strategic Plan.  With the adoption of the new district goals, the plan needs to be replaced.  While the district master plan deals with long-term goals, the college’s strategic plan is focused more on short-term goals.  Since the CPC is a shared-governance committee, this is an opportunity to provide input.  Dr. Daniel Seymour, the Interim EVP, gave a presentation on steps or practices that can be used to help develop a new plan.  
He recommended breaking it up into areas – or “chunked” – to help organize the process.  He provided a handout with a draft Strategic Planning Framework which included areas:  Information Inventory, Setting Direction, Drafting the Plan, Implementing the Plan, and Linking Plan to Budget.  Items would then be blended in.  

In looking at these areas, he suggested we ask ourselves questions, such as:          ( Where do we start?  ( What do we know?  ( Who are our stakeholders?  ( What are our must-haves?  ( Where do we want to be?  ( How are we going to get there?  ( What are the timelines?  ( What are action items?    ( What are the priorities?  ( What goes first?  (Who is responsible for what and when?  ( How are resources allocated?  ( How do we monitor the process?  (need feedback loop)  
As a part of this presentation he suggested that a sub-group look at the college vision.  He also encouraged the group to look at resources already available.  Helpful resources are available at http://completecollege.org 
After the presentation, a question was raised about the point at which the budget is linked to the decision making process.  An extended discussion took place with some measure of disagreement.  Some members felt that we need to know how much funding is available at the beginning to help guide (or restrain) the planning process.  Others felt the plan should be based on what we want (dream big) and then implemented according to what budget we have.  As additional funding becomes suddenly available (like grant funds), then there will already be a plan in place which could help guide how the new funds are used.     
	

	Action Items
	
	

	1.
Approval of Minutes –  September 25, 2013
	Motion to approve:
Eric Martinsen 

Second motion:
Alex Kolesnik
Opposed:
None 
Abstentions:
Marian Carrasco Nungaray
	

	Next Meetings
	Program Review – November 12, 13, & 14 , 2013

Regular Meeting – November 20, 2013
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